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HIGHLIGHTS:  
 

Knight of the Month:   
Brother Marc C. Bollon  
November 7th 2013 
Brother Knight Marc C. Bollon joined the Knights of Columbus, 
Council 759 as a 1st Degree Knight June 4th 2012. He was 
exemplified to the 2nd and 3rd Degrees, August 11th 2012.  

He wasted no time in volunteering his assistance where he 
could, even while holding down a full time job with 
responsibility for security at the DFW Airport. 
He and his spouse Arcy have two beautiful children and are 
a very devote Catholic family in the Parish of St. Elizabeth 
Ann Seton, Keller, Texas. 
Noticing his willingness to volunteer and do more for the 
Knights of Columbus in support of Charity and Family 
involvement. The Council asked if he would take on the 
important job of Family Director within our Council, which 
he readily accepted. 
Since accepting the Family Director position he has 
Directed and Chaired the Hawaiian Falls Water Park event 
with fifty plus family members attending. He then Organized 
and Chaired the very successful Trunk or Treat event with 
75 in attendance. He has helped with the Family Dinner and 

   



Trustee   Mark Le May  

Lecturer  Jack Zwit 
 
 
     

  Quick Links... 

KC 759 Website 

Hall Rental 

Council 759 Catering 
KC Headline Bistro 
Catholics Respect Life 
SEAS Home Page 
Franciscan Friars Begging 
List 
LifeSiteNews.com 

www.4thdegree2857.org.  

  

 

 

Movie events. He recently kicked off the Substance Abuse 
Poster Contest, working with school principle Kay Burrell.  
He has more family events planned including a Family 
Picnic and an Easter Egg Hunt. And continuously considers 
how to make each event even better next time. 
During these events he had helped demonstrate to others 
what the Knights of Columbus in Keller are all about and 
has recruited new members as a result. He not only recruits 
but follows up with a new member to attend with the new 
member's 1st Degree exemplification. 
The Robert M. Nolan Council #759 is proud to recognize 
Brother Knight Marc C. Bollon as the Knight of the Month 
for October 2013. 
Burnie Vaughn, Grand Knight                              
Sean Arrossa, Deputy Grand Knight  
Deacon Nelson Petzold, Associate Chaplain 

  

Family of the Month: 
SK Rob Meyer and Lady Debbie 
Sir Knight Robert A. Meyer and Lady Debbie. 
Sir Knight, Robert A. Meyer completed 1st degree in 
January of 1991, he completed the 2nd and 3rd Degree 
shortly thereafter. He completed the 4th Degree 
exemplification in September 2001. 
During his service to council #759 he has served in many 
capacities including Membership Director, and still recruits 
at all Knight events that he attends today. His efforts in 
recruitment have resulted in many new Catholic gentlemen 
becoming a Knight of Columbus and no doubt he will add 
more to his recruitment totals as time goes on.  
His involvement in the 4th Degree is very commendable as 
he has served as a Color Corps Commander, held the 
offices of Pilot, Captain, Faithful Navigator, Admiral, and 
now is a trustee of San Juan Diego, Assembly #2857. During 
his tenure as Faithful Navigator he accomplished installing 
lights on the flags around the pond on Church property for 
night time use. This was a difficult task, it was 
accomplished and we are thankful for the results.   He also 
secured financing and volunteer help to complete a much 
needed storage facility for the 4th Degree items needing a 
central place for access by members. 
Robert A. Meyer (Rob) serves St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
Catholic Church in Keller, TX in many capacities. He and his 
spouse Debbie work tirelessly in several ministries to make 
SEAS the best Parish it can be. This Sir Knight and Lady 
Debbie have also been involved with Why Catholic and 
various bible study groups. 
Sir Knight Rob is a graduate of the Naval Academy and 



served as an officer. He is also an aircraft pilot and using 
that skill, Rob and Debbie served as missionaries to the 
people of New Guinea by flying needed supplies to many of 
the populous living there. 
Sir Knight Rob Meyer and Lady Debbie are proud to have 4 
children and 14 grandchildren. They often have visits from 
their grandchildren at their home in Keller. 
We are proud to have members like Sir Knight Rob in our 
council with the desire, commitment and humility that 
Father McGivney envisioned members having in the Knights 
of Columbus. 
It is my pleasure as Grand Knight Council #759 to recognize 
Sir Knight Robert A. Meyer and Lady Debbie as the Family 
of the month for October 2013. 

  

-------------------------------------------------- 
DID YOU KNOW: 
Because of all your hard work to 
raise money for our charities that 
Council 759 is Number 1 in the 
Diocese of Forth Worth in achieving 
its charity goals. Great Work 
BROTHERS. 

That we raised funds as part of the 
Baby Bottle drive and Council 759 
will be purchasing 10 KC 
Wheelchairs 

That there are no abortions taking 
place in Fort Worth at this given 
time.  
Praise the Lord!!!! 

We need Turkeys for Beautiful 
Feet:  



There will be all kinds of deals on 
turkeys over the next few weeks. If 
you would get a turkey and drop it 
off at the KC Hall.  
------------------------------------------------  
THIS WEEK: 
 
    
- Special Olympics - Friday - Sunday 
- SEAS School Annual Gala - Saturday 
- BURRITO SUNDAY 
- Deaf Ministry Bowlathon - Sunday 
- Holy Vespers - Tuesday 
- Brother Ed Yrissarri "The History of the 
Korean War" - Thursday 
 
------------------------------------------------------------ 
Welcome New Brothers to Our Council: 
 - Armando Salinas 
 - Chris West 
 - Dennis Heller 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------   

FALL FEST THANK YOU!!!   
  
Knights of 
Columbus759                                                                  
November 2013 
  
Fall Fest 2013 - October 12-13 
  
  
Dear Brothers in Christ, 
  
Let me sincerely thank you for your hard work and support 
during this years fall fest. Because of this, again this year 
the KoC 759 food booth was very successful. The weather 
held up, and we had many folks who attended the fest, stop 



by and enjoy our food. We achieved our financial goals set 
by the council, returned any excess food we could and 
distributed the remainder to the Beautiful Feet Mission. 
  
It is hard to name every individual that helped out, nor do I 
even dare to try as I know I would forget someone. But from 
the guys who smoked and chopped the brisket at Labor day, 
to the men, wife's, sons and daughters that cooked, 
prepared and served the food during the event, and the 
people that stayed and helped clean up after, I cannot thank 
you enough for being there to support me in my first year as 
the event coordinator. 
  
I hope you keep as many good memories as I have of that 
weekend, and I hope to see you all there next year. 
  
  
Thanks to all 
  
Richard Laporte 
Fall Fest Food Chairman 
  
  

  
  
  
  

---------------------------------------------------------------   
  
Brother Knights. 
  
Over the next few weeks on Tuesdays in November at 
6:30PM, I will be giving a catechesis on the Divine Mercy 
during Solemn Vespers. 
  
Praying to see more of you on Tuesdays to help us 
celebrate this beautiful Liturgy, known as Solemn Vespers. 
  
Deacon Petzold. 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------   
IF YOU HAPPEN TO HAVE A BABY BOTTLE FROM THE BABY 
BOTTLE  / KC WHEELCHAIR DRIVE PLEASE RETURN IT. 
THANKS   

  

---------------------------------------------------------------   
   

GOD BLESS AMERICA 
 



ONE NATION UNDER GOD!!! 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS:     

  

 

November  12th, 19th, 25th - Tuesday 

Solemn Vespers, 6:30PM, SEAS Church 

  
November 8th - 9th - Friday - Sunday  
COME ON OUT AND JOIN THE FUN!!!!!  
Bowling Competition for Area 11,   
Special Olympics Texas    
City View Lanes  
6601 Oakmont Blvd    
Fort Worth, 76132 
November 8th through 9th. We need you and hope that you (and 
friends) can help out this year as a lane volunteer. You do not 
need to be an expert bowler and you can help make this a 
successful competition for our athletes!  
Friday Volunteers will be needed from 9:45 a.m. until 4:00 p.m.  
Saturday Volunteers will be needed from 7:15 a.m. till 4:00 p.m.  
Attire: Please dress for comfort and mobility.  
Parking: General parking is available at the venue. 
Food: Available for purchase at venue; all day volunteers will be 
served lunch. 
For security purposes, please make sure to bring a current photo 
ID with you to the volunteer check-in area.  

  
November 9 - Saturday  
VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY 
The SEAS Parish School is having its Annual Gala 
this Saturday evening, November 9 starting at 
around 5:30pm at the Marriot at Champions Circle 
by the speedway.  This is the schools major 
fundraiser for the year.  They still need some help 
from volunteers.  If you are able to help, you can 
click on the link below to sign up.  If you do 
volunteer as a Knight, please keep track of your 
hours and forward to Burnie Vaughn 
frisco1945@1scom.net 
Sign up 
at www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0a4fa8af2da46-
gala2. 



  
     
November 10th - Sunday 
Burrito Sunday  
Cooks at 5:30 AM . Roller at 6:30 AM. Sellers after all Masses.  
 
November 10th - Sunday  

 Sunday November 10th DEAF Ministry Bowlathon, Forum 
Lanes in Grand Prairie at 1 PM. be there by 12:15, cost $10 
per person. This includes shoes and 3 games. There will be 
a ball raffle and door prizes.  You can bring your Pledge 
money and it will be sent to state and credited to our 
council. Chair is Carlos Ortiz 817 239 1314, as a note 
Council 759 originated the DEAF Ministry many years ago.  
  
November 14 - Thursday 

Brother Edward Yrisarri, Jr. of Council 759 and a three time 
combat veteran will be making a formal presentation on the 
History of the Korean War, June 25, 1950 - Truce July 27, 1953. 
Brother Ed's presentation will take place at the City of Keller, 
Council Chambers at 6:00PM. The war has never ended; we are 
officially still at war to this day. 

November 15th - Friday 
The St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic Church of Keller is 
sponsoring a series called "Friday for Life".   
The first event will be held on Friday November 15th at the 
Formation building after the 6:30 mass. The speaker will be Chad 
Judice, author of "Waiting for Eli". Afterwards, there will be a 
reception and Chad will be available to sign copies of his book.  
Read about Chad and his family at www.chadjudice.com  
The event is free to the public. Brother Knights please try to 
attend bring your family and your friends. Spread the word.  
FREE IS GOOD!!!  
 
 
November 16th - Saturday 
CATERING EVENT FOR COUNCIL TO RAISE MONEY FOR 
CHARITY Colegrove Wedding  - HELP NEEDED !!!  

I will need 3 guys during the day from 10am to 4pm 
and 3guys from 4pm to 9pm Rob Schill 
[rschill@verizon.net] 

November 21st - Thursday 
Officer's Meeting - 7:00PM, KC Hall. All Knights in good standing 
are invited. 
 
November 22nd - Friday 
The Annual Thanksgiving Smoker  
will begin Friday night and will be hosted by Brother Knight Felix 
Mira. Felix will need help and it is a fun night of brotherly 
bonding.  



Let the SEAS Knights help you get a jump-start on cooking 
your Thanksgiving Feast during our 6th annual 
Thanksgiving Smoker. Drop off your Brisket, Ham, Pork, 
Turkey, Chicken, etc., to the K C Hall, 1907 Whitley Road, on 
Friday, 11/22, between 6 p.m. and 8 p.m. The Knights' Giant 
Smoker and expert cooks will be ready and waiting for you! 
Bring your item(s) thawed, prepped and spiced to your 
liking and the Knights will keep watch throughout the night 
until your feast is smoked to perfection. Items will be ready 
for pickup Saturday morning, 11/23 between 7 a.m. and 9 
a.m. No set fee, but donations will be accepted and 
appreciated. All proceeds go the K of C Hall operating fund. 
Questions email: felix@miragroupdfw.com or call 214-912-
7307. 
  
 
November 23rd - Saturday 

AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD  
The next Saturday of Prayer will be November 23, 2013 at 
8:30 AM.  
We'll be meeting at the Formation Building,  8:00 AM on 
Saturday to go as a caravan to Planned Parenthood 6464 
John Ryan Road in Fort Worth. Knights and Youth together. 
We seek to defend the unborn until we have secured their 
right to life, protected in law. Every time we pray in front of 
an abortion mill we are proclaiming the Gospel of life in a 
public square. We are also, prayerfully, making an 
abortionist concerned of us and accountable to God. 
 
November 24th - Sunday 
Corporate Communion Mass , Feast of Christ the King. 11:00AM 
Mass. All Knights and there families are invited and encouraged 
to attend. We will sit together in group in the front,right side, 
middle aisle. 
 
November 25th - Monday 
Prepare Beautiful Feet Meal 4:00 PM KC Hall 

December 5th - Thursday 

KC Monthly Business at KC Hall. Rosary at 6:30PM. Business 
Meeting at 7:00PM. 

December 5th - 8th 

This Year's Men's Advent Silent Retreat with the Jesuits at 
Montserrat is Dec 5-8. Retreat information, including Q&A, 
can be found at the attached web site.    

http://www.montserratretreat.org/ 
More info about the retreat director can be found in 
the Men's Advent Silent Retreat Section 
 



December 7 - Saturday 

St. Nick's Celebration at the Church Hall 6:30PM - 
8:30PM. Spaghetti Dinner, Picture with St Nick. 
Contact Edwin 'emcgilli@juno.com' if you want to 
help. 
 
December 14th - Saturday 

Annual KC 759 Christmas Party at the KC Hall. 
Details to follow at later date but we are hearing 
rumors that there will be some live entertainment. 
 
 
December 20th - Friday 
We will be chopping Turkey's in half and cooking 
Turkeys and Christmas fixens, like cornbread and 
stuff for Beautiful Feet. 9:00 AM KC Hall 
 
December 21st - Saturday 
We will  
be de-boning all the turkeys for Beautiful Feet. 
8:00AM KC Hall 

December 24th - Tuesday 
Take the meal to Beautiful Feet and feed the 
homeless. Meet at KC Hall at 9:00AM 

December 31st - Tuesday 
New Year's Eve Party. Details to follow. 
  
January 5th - Sunday 

Corporate Communion Mass 

Feast of the Epiphany. 9:00AM Mass. All Knights 
and there families are invited and encouraged to 
attend. We will sit together in group in an assigned 
area. 

February 22nd - Saturday 
Vegas Night - Recorder Dan Cleary has volunteered 
to again Chair the Annual Vegas Night. Thanks 
Dan.   
  
April 26th - Saturday 
Corporate Communion Mass , Divine Mercy 



Sunday. 5:30PM Mass. All Knights and there 
families are invited and encouraged to attend. We 
will sit together in group in an assigned area.   
  
June 15th - Sunday 
Corporate Communion Mass , Fathers Day. 9:00AM 
Mass. All Knights and there families are invited and 
encouraged to attend. We will sit together in group 
in an assigned area.   
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

Prayer Requests   

God, our Father, walk through my house and take away 

all my worries and illnesses and please watch over and 

heal my family and friends in God's name, Amen.  
For the health of Monsignor. E. James Hart, Fr. Gary Geurtz, Fr. 
Jim McGhee, Fr. Dennis Smith, our deacons, Bishop Vann, the 
CFR's and all our Clergy         
   
May the Lord bless and guide Pope Francis as he leads his 
flock. 
  
For the health of Pope Emeritus Benedict.   
  
For the health and healing of Debbie Schneider wife of Brother 
Tom Schneider. 
 
For the health and healing of Brother Russ Heron's sister-in-law 
who suffered a stroke and heart attack. 
 
For the health and healing of Brother Kelly Waugh's father. 
 
For the health and healing of Jo Johnson. 
 
For the health and healing of Deputy Grand Knight Sean 
Arrossa's wife Yvonne,   
 
 
Please pray for the health and healing of Brother Terry Peffers's 
mother,who had a heart procedure done.   
  

Health and healing of Maria Montini  she is at home 



recovering from her Right Knee Replacement   
  
   
For the health and healing of Pat Needham wife of Brother Danny 
Needham.  
    
For the health and healing of SK John Donovan's wife who is 
having kidney problems and is undergoing tests.  
  

For  Caroline Fremgen, mother-in-law of Brother Bob 
Hennessey, who has been diagnosed  with lung cancer.  
      
For the health and healing of Weston Luke. 
  
For the health and healing of Brother Ray Florez Jr. who has 
just started chemo treatments for cancer. 
  
For the health and healing of Debbie Meyer, wife of Brother 
SK Rob Meyer.  
   
Health and healing of Brother Leonard Gurca's mother who 
was injured in the bus that crashed in Dallas. 
  
For the health and healing of Sue Sparks, wife of Brother 
George Sparks, who has suffered a serious set back in her 
recovery from knee surgery. 
  
For the health and healing of Bob Zwit, brother of Brother 
Jack Zwit. 
  
For the health and healing of  Maxine Propp wife of Brother 
Bob Propp.  
  
For the health and healing of Tony Casper. 
  
For the Health and Healing of Tom Sheely and prayers for 
his wife Kathy and daughter Jackie .  
Update: Tom is now home.  

    
For the health and healing of Brother Johnny Pelzel.    
  
For the health and healing of Cheryl Radford who had 
experimental surgery on her knee in an effort to help her to 
walk and save her leg.   
   

For the health and healing of Velma Garcia and for Ug.   
  
For the health and healing of Pablo Holguin- 5 year old 
grandson of  Omar Holguin. 
  



For the health and healing of Brother Chris Gomez.    
    

For the health and healing Brother Joe Vedda Sr.  
  
For the health and healing of Brother Chris Baker, son of  
Brother Ken Baker.   
  

May God's grace be with all those in their time of need. 
     
For an end to the scourge of abortion. 
  
For all those out of work or concerned about the future of their 
jobs. 
  
In thanksgiving for the leadership of our Bishops, Priests and 
Clergy in standing up for and teaching the Truth 
  
For our Country and its leaders - especially the "pro-choice" 
Catholics that they see the truth. 
  
For our military who protect our freedom.    

     
For our veterans who have served to protect our freedom. 
                                                                                     

 

   

Pro-Life Committee - Tim and Teresa Johnson  
tnt9232001@sbcglobal.net  817- 908 -0271   
   
November 23th - Saturday   

WILL  BE AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD  
The next Saturday of Prayer will be November 23, 2013 at 830 AM.  
We'll be meeting at the Formation Building,  8:00 AM on Saturday to go 
as a caravan to Planned Parenthood 6464 John Ryan Road in Fort 
Worth. Knights and Youth together. 
We seek to defend the unborn until we have secured their right to life, 
protected in law. Every time we pray in front of an abortion mill we 
are proclaiming the Gospel of life in a public square. We are also, 
prayerfully, making an abortionist concerned of us and accountable to 
God. 
  
CELL PHONE DRIVE: Knights of Columbus, will continue to collect used 
cell phones and recycle them. This is a fundraiser for Pro-Life charities. 
All Knights are asked to accept the cell phones and bring to a meeting. 
         
   
   

COUNCIL 759 PRO-LIFE DIRECTOR TIM 
JOHNSON SHARES THIS THOUGHTS WITH 
HIS FRIENDS. 
(I want to share a note that our Pro-Life Director sent to a group 



of his friends. It is just too great a note not to share with all of 
you.) - Bob Hennessey  
 
Tim's note gives great insight into the kind of church community 
and dedicated people we have at SEAS. It make me sad when I 
hear some of our fellow parishioner's carry on about the length of 
Mass or the content of a sermon or some other mundane activity 
and they don't understand the types of incredible things 
happening around them. But on the other hand I'm in awe the 
people who do God's work and are out doing what Pope Francis 
has challenged us to do.  
The next time you see Tim thank him for the work that he and his 
wife Teresa do in God's name. Better yet say a prayer thanking 
God that we have people like Tim and Teresa doing his work and 
giving us an example to follow. God Bless you guys!!!! 

Friends, 
  
http://dfw.cbslocal.com/2013/11/01/abortion-clinics-start-closing-
across-texas/ 
  
http://www.nbcdfw.com/news/local/Texas-Abortion-Clinics-to-
Stay-Open-Following-Ruling-229674191.html 
  
  
  
I haven't written one of these emails for awhile, but thought why 
not belt one out tonight.  Things have gotten a bit hectic in the 
past month for Teresa and I and tonight we hit the brakes.  No 
40 Days for Life tomorrow morning, and no commitments tonight, 
we talked about things and said a rosary tonight.  Now we are 
just relaxing with the fireplace going. 
  
Friday, 10/25, I woke up on the wrong side of the bed.  It was my 
Friday off and I felt like a black cloud parked over my side of the 
bed.  This the day Teresa and I go together to pray at Whole 
Women's Health (WWH) abortion facility in Fort Worth.  Praying 
was rough as I could not clean my mind of work, political junk 
and other trivial stuff.  I saw a lot of good friends there, but I 
stuck to myself.   It got even worse when a black car pulled up in 
front of me with a woman in the passenger, who was distraught 
and her "man" in the driver's seat.  As he got out, the sidewalk 
counselors started to talk to him.  He immediately told them he 
spoke no english, so to his surprise, another set of counselors 
started to speak to him. He shouted back at them things like, 
"maybe next time we'll adopt" and other stuff us men like to say 
when we shirk responsibility.  The worst of it was his 
INDIFFERENCE, APATHY towards his "woman and the baby.   
In the end, he and his "woman" went inside to get a sonogram. 
 It was a tough day, but I usually do OK, today was different.  I 
had to get some stuff out, and it was Teresa who talked me off 



the ledge and get a grip.  Because of her, I was better prepared 
for the next day and the days to come. 
  
Saturday, 10/26 - Overload 2013.  48 high school and middle 
school students, from St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, parish piled into a 
bus outside the formation building and headed to Whole 
Women's Health.  There were some 15 adults in caravan.  By 
the time we all unloaded at WWH, counting the four 
evangelicals, and eight St. Francis of Assisi Grapevine, their 
were 84 souls praying on the sidewalk!  It was an awesome site. 
 The staff at WWH did not know what to do.  So, for over an 
hour, we prayed.  Our sidewalk counselors witnessed among the 
prayers.  The black car pulled in with the couple from Friday. 
 They were there for the abortion.  They did not stop to talk, they 
went right in.  However, the prayer rhythm  did not miss a beat. 
 Afterwards, Gabe, the high school youth minister, gave the kids 
a talk and asked them what they thought.  For most, it was their 
first time they had prayed at an abortion clinic.  It was very 
compassionate that Gabe and Chris made time for the kids to 
decompress, rather than get straight on the bus.  Overload 
ended at 11pm that night.  Teresa and I were with the crowd that 
shut it down.  The group had adults, young adults and kids 
numbered near 20 at that time.  It was great.  The next time you 
see Gabe Gutierrez and Chris West, you need to shake their 
hands. 
  
Sunday 10/27 - High School Religious Education (SNL). 
 Religious Freedom was the subject.  Kathryn Wietz and I put on 
a skit.  Teresa did alot of the heavy lifting.  Gabe gave a great 
talk.  Our small groups had very good discussions. 
  
Tuesday 10/28 - I made to Planned Parenthood (PPH) for my 
3am to 5am prayer shift for 40 days for Life.  I was alone from 3 
to 4am.  No biggy, that's more time with God.  Earlier that night, 
Teresa let me know that the Judge in Austin killed portions of 
HB2 (pro-life law).  He claimed that the law was unconstitutional 
in not allowing a "doctor" to perform abortions.  He also declared 
the FDA rules on RU-486 were too strict and that it should not 
require a licensed medical doctor to administer the pill.  He left 
the 20 week (5 month) ban in place.  I was not mad, just 
disappointed.  Wendy Davis had also chimed in and said "Texas 
did not need to spend money on enforcing these laws, rather it 
should put its money in education."  "Way to go Wendy", I 
thought.  The first thing I thought was, Texas has one of the 
highest teen pregnancy rates, so much for putting money into the 
school system for education, especially sex education.  Kind of 
made me chuckle.  But I said the divine mercy chaplet before I 
go on site, and I felt good.  My friend, Mike, came at 4, we talked 
a little, then we prayed the rosary. About 4:40 am, a channel 5 



van pulled up.  I knew that if the judge rule for the law, they 
wouldn't have been there, but there they were.  It is interesting 
how God puts things together.  So, I got interviewed.  I spoke 
about a minute, giving them some good stuff as I knew that half 
a second might make the news.  Mike said I did OK, so I took his 
word for it.  Thankfully, the crew was there almost all day.  Many 
folks gave witness for the unborn and women's health.   
  
Friday 11/1- Teresa went to WWH to pray.  The decision by the 
5th circuit court was handed down late Thursday night.  She 
called me and let me know she was the only there at WWH, and 
that there as the channel 11 news van in the parking lot.  We 
both agreed she should not leave, but wait for her friend.  I told 
her she needed to be a witness for LIFE, because WWH was 
going to get all the news if she did not stay.  She was afraid of 
what to say, but I told her, just let the Holy Spirit guide you. 
 Witness to the reporter in Truth.  So, she did go to the sidewalk. 
 When questioned by a worker why she was there as no 
abortions were being performed, Teresa countered that she was 
there for her, praying that she would have the courage to find a 
better job, and that she had always been there for the workers as 
well as the mother, the fathers and the babies.  Teresa was 
interviewed by channel 11 and Star Telegram.  The reporter from 
Star Telegram called Teresa later to get more of her personal 
story.  Teresa made both the channel 11 news and the Star 
Telegram article, which was Saturday's front page article.  What 
is even more amazing, is that Teresa closed out the article on 
page 17A.  Also, many of Teresa' s friends had comments or 
pictures in the news and the paper.  The great thing is that that 
all was peaceful on the Pro-Life side of things.  I cannot say 
enough about Teresa's strength and courage and that of her 
sidewalk counslor friends.  They are awesome.  However, on the 
abortion side, the hate came out.  On the channel 11 news, 
Marva the manager of WWH comments that,  "14 of her clients 
agreed with her that they were being forced to be mothers."  The 
CEO of Whole Women's Health declared, "this was a dark day 
for women.", and an article from CBS News linked to the 
Catholic Pulse had a prominent "women's rights advocate say 
that, "she was not looking forward to see women coming into the 
emergency rooms with hangers stuck in their bodies."  I pray for 
these folks, and pray for us, so that we have the courage to 
stand up to the malicious attacks we will face now and in the 
future. 
  
Saturday 11/2 - Teresa spent time at the Regnum Christi 
women's retreat.  I went to the Sacred Heart Friary and spent the 
day with friends and the homeless. 
  
Sunday 11/3 - SNL.  It is great to be in the company of the adults 



supporting the youth and the youth themselves. 
  
Needless to say, the funk I was in on Friday morning is gone. 
 The power of prayer is awesome.  The power of prayer in 
community is truly awesome. 
  
Praise God!! 
  
Thanks for reading, 
  
Tim 
  
  
  
  
  

CHURCH DIRECTOR - ED LEAL 

 

  
IF YOU NEED COMMUNION:   
If any Brother Knight, or family member is ill or in the 
hospital I will make arrangements to bring them Holy 
Communion. 
Ed Leal    
edleal7751@gmail.com 
817 205 1122  

  
TODAY IN SCRIPTURE: 
  
"We have seen for ourselves, and can testify, that the Father has 
sent the Son as savior of the world.  When anyone 
acknowledges the Jesus is the Son of God, God dwells in him 
and he in God." - 1 John 4:14-15   
  
  

   

Our Seminarians:  

   

  
Seminarian Joseph Keating   Birthday  05/10     E-Mail 
joe_keating510@hotmail.com 
  
  
***** 
Seminarian Gary Picou  Birthday 01/04  Phone  817-472-
5181  E-Mail gjpicou@hotmail.com 
Pastoral Internship St. Joseph Arlington 



   
   

  

Men's Advent Silent Retreat 
 

This Year's Men's Advent Silent Retreat with the Jesuits at 
Montserrat is Dec 5-8. Retreat information, including Q&A, can 
be found at the attached web site.    
http://www.montserratretreat.org/  
 
  
The retreat director this year is well known Fr. Joe Tetlow, bio 
attached below.  
Rev. Joseph Allen Tetlow, S.J., is considered one of the world's 
leading experts on Ignatian spirituality and a world-renowned 
spiritual director. He served in Rome for 8 years as Secretary for 
Ignatian Spirituality on the Jesuit General's staff. He had earlier 
been dean of Loyola University in New Orleans and President of 
the Jesuit School of Theology at Berkeley. He was associate 
editor of the Jesuit weekly magazine, America. 
Rev. Tetlow is the former director of Montserrat Jesuit Retreat 
House at Lake Dallas, Texas, and he is currently professor 
emeritus and writer-in-residence at Saint Louis University. He 
received a doctorate from Brown University, and he has served 
on the Board of Directors of SLU, the University of Seattle, and 
Harvard's Institute for Educational Management. Rev. Joseph 
Tetlow has written numerous articles and books, including 
Ignatius Loyola: Spiritual Exercises, Choosing Christ in the 
World, and Making Choices in Christ 
  

   
 
  

  
  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


